
            

         
 May 15, 2001 

 
 
To the Honorable Common Council 

  Public Improvements Committee 
City of Milwaukee 
 

Dear Committee Members: 
 
 Attached is File No. 010126 being a resolution declaring surplus to municipal needs the 

City Ward Yard at 942 North Hawley Road, the City Waste Transfer Station at 970 North Hawley 
Road and a portion of the City Warehouse at 1016-28 North Hawley Road and accepting an 
unsolicited Offer to Purchase from the Badger Association for the Blind, Inc. subject to a public 

access easement for the Henry Aaron Bicycle Trail and other easements, in the 16th Aldermanic 
District. 
 

 Badger Association for the Blind has submitted an unsolicited offer to purchase the above 
site.  The Department of Public Works has previously indicated that it no longer needs the property 
and requested that it be declared surplus.  Badger has indicated that it is aware of the 

environmental condition of the site and will permit the extension of the Henry Aaron Bicycle Trail 
through the northern portion of the site. 
 

 Based on this information, the City Plan Commission at its regular meeting on May 14, 
2001 recommended the approval of the attached resolution. 
 

      
 
 

      Sincerely, 
 
 

 
 Julie A. Penman 
 Executive Secretary 

 City Plan Commission of Milwaukee 
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